## JOHN T. BAKER MIDDLE SCHOOL

25400 Oak Drive, Damascus, Maryland 20872 301-253-7010

Office of the Principal

November 5, 2014

Dear Parents/Guardians:

I am writing to inform you that a relative of one of our staff members has been diagnosed with a confirmed case of Tuberculosis (TB). The staff member was with this relative over the weekend and was in school on Monday. This employee is not exhibiting any symptoms, but, as a precaution, this employee is receiving a TB test and is not at work.

There is no cause for alarm and, at this time, there is no action you should take. If further action is needed, the Montgomery County Department of Health and Human Services will send information home.

Please do not hesitate to contact my office if you have any questions.

Sincerely yours,

Louise Worthington, Ed.D.

Principal

LW:rzl